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eCustoms Helpdesk Notification 

 
Number: Ref: 04/2024 

Subject: New electronic system for Proof of Union Status (PoUS) T2L/T2LF 

documents  

Who should read: All those involved in moving Union Goods where Proof of Union 

Status (PoUS) is required. 

Related Notification:  eCustoms Helpdesk Notification 29/2023   

Issued by: eCustoms Helpdesk 

Queries to: eCustoms@revenue.ie 

 

Issue Date: February 2024 

 

 

Introduction: 

 

As advised in eCustoms Helpdesk Notification 29/2023, the European Commission is moving to a fully 

electronic system for processing of T2L/T2LF requests.  This is in line with the Union Customs Code 

(UCC) requirement that all exchanges of customs related information should be made electronically.   

From 1 March 2024, all T2L/T2LF requests must be submitted electronically on the new PoUS system.  

The system is accessed through an EU Trader Portal.  From that date, paper copies of the T2L/T2LF 

can no longer be requested or processed.   

To assist businesses to prepare for this transition, Revenue will host an online information seminar 
on 21st of February.  An email notification with the link to the seminar will issue shortly.  
 
 
What do you need to do now? 

To be ready to lodge a T2L or T2LF request on the EU trader portal on the 1st March 2024: 

• You must have a Revenue Online Service (ROS) digital certificate. You will find information about 
obtaining a ROS certificate in Guide to ROS. 

• You must have an Economic Operator Registration and Identification (EORI) number and be 
registered for Customs and Excise (C&E) on ROS. 

• You must be authenticated in the trader portal. This is handled by the Uniform User 
Management & Digital Signature (UUM&DS) system together with ROS. You can use the 
UUM&DS to assign responsibility for customs applications and authorisations (delegation) to 
your customs representative. You will find further information about how to create and manage 
these roles in Access Management through UUM&DS.  

https://www.revenue.ie/en/customs/businesses/electronic-systems/ais/ecustoms-notifications/2023/ecustoms-notification-29-2023.pdf
mailto:eCustoms@revenue.ie
https://www.revenue.ie/en/customs/businesses/electronic-systems/ais/ecustoms-notifications/2023/ecustoms-notification-29-2023.pdf
https://www.revenue.ie/en/online-services/support/help-guides/ros/guide-to-ros.aspx
https://www.revenue.ie/en/customs/businesses/electronic-systems/eori-system.aspx
https://taxation-customs.ec.europa.eu/system/files/2017-09/2._eo_manual_uumds_0.2_en_.pdf
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What will you be able to do when the new PoUS system comes into operation?  

• Submit a T2L/T2LF request. 
• Create a Presentation Notification 
• Attach required supporting documents.  
• Receive notifications related to your T2L/T2LF. 
• Respond to requests from Customs for further information.  
• Check the status of the T2L/T2LF. 

 

T2L/T2LF documents submitted before 1st March 2024 

Please note that any T2L/T2LF documents submitted before 1st March 2024 will be processed in the 

current paper form.   

 

Further information 

Further information on PoUS is available on the Revenue website at Proof of Union Status (PoUS) 
System 
 
 

https://www.revenue.ie/en/customs/businesses/electronic-systems/proof-of-union-status/index.aspx
https://www.revenue.ie/en/customs/businesses/electronic-systems/proof-of-union-status/index.aspx

